
MINUTES 
LAWRENCE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
MAY 29, 2020 
The Lawrence County School Board of Directors met in special session on Friday, May 29, 2020 in the 
boardroom of the Superintendent’s Office at 5:00pm. 

Board President Pat Roby called the meeting to order and Vickie Mitchell offered the prayer. 

NEW BUSINESS 
The next item was New Business.  Superintendent presented the Integrated Therapy Services 
agreement for approval.  Joe Penn moved to approve the agreement.  Doyne Davis seconded the 
motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the SFSP Federal Summer Food Waivers for 
the food service program.  Brittany Schmidt moved to approve the waivers.  Joe Penn seconded the 
motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept 3 Freedom of Choice applications to the 
Lawrence County School District.  Greg Gill moved to accept the recommendation.  Clay Sloan 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
The Board went into Executive session at 5:10 p.m. to discuss personnel issues. 

At 5:20 p.m. the Board reconvened and conducted the following business: 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the retirement resignation of Saundra 
Essman, elementary music teacher for the district.  Clay Sloan moved to approve the 
recommendation.  Doyne Davis seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of elementary teacher, 
Savannah Clem.  Joe Penn moved to approve the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell second the 
motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher made the recommendation to accept the resignation of high school science 
teacher, Makenzie Rouse. Brittany Schmidt moved to accept the recommendation.  Clay Sloan 
seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval.  

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board accept the resignation of custodian, Tony McDougle.  
Clay Sloan moved to approve the recommendation.  Doyne Davis seconded the motion.  The motion 
received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Mary Dickson as a teacher for the district.  
Greg Gill moved to approve the recommendation. Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  The motion 
received unanimous approval.   



Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Stephan Petty as a teacher for the district.  
Doyne Davis moved to approve the recommendation. Brittany Schmidt seconded the motion.  The 
motion received unanimous approval.   

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Denee Wheeless as the high school science 
teacher.  Greg Gill moved to approve the recommendation.  Vickie Mitchell seconded the motion.  The 
motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board employ Hillary Anderson as the middle level 
librarian.  Vickie Mitchell moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe Penn seconded the motion.  
The motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher made the recommendation to employ Nick Weber as a music teacher for the 
district.  Greg Gill moved to approve the recommendation.  Joe Penn seconded the motion.  The 
motion received unanimous approval. 

Superintendent Belcher made the recommendation to employ Teri Jones as a special education aide. 
Doyne Davis moved to approve the recommendation.  Brittany Schmidt seconded the motion.  The 
motion received unanimous approval.  

Superintendent Belcher recommended the Board approve the employment of the summer workers 
Nathan Simmons and Tonda Brand.  Clay Sloan moved to accept the recommendation.  Greg Gill 
seconded the motion.  The recommendation received unanimous approval. 

The next meeting is scheduled for June 9, at 5:00 p.m., Doyne Davis moved to adjourn the meeting.  
Greg Gill seconded the motion.  The motion received unanimous approval. 

Brittany Schmidt, Secretary                 


